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	Abstract:
	This liaison provides recommendation to SGs on issue of using inclusive language in ITU-T texts.


TSAG has considered the issue of using languages on equal footing, including the topic of actions toward applying inclusive languages in ITU-T text developments or revisions.  ITU-T SG15 has reported (TSAG-TD263) to TSAG that the study group under the regular process of ITU-T Recommendations updates and revisions a few texts were changed with non-inclusive terminology followed by the terms recommended by IEEE Std 1588g™-2022 (ref.4). It was noted that ITU-T SG15 provide this steps toward removal or replacement of non-inclusive terminology inline with guidelines provided by TSB Director (TSAG-TD116)
The Russian Federation has provided the contribution (C40) with analyses of previous discussions and conclusions on the issue of using inclusive languages and highlights that two last TSAG meetings (TSAG–R 23(October 2021) and TSAG–R1 (December 2022)) to postpone the process of changes of non-inclusive terminology until common decision by Council or PP to be applied overall Union. It was also highlighted that revision of existing and stable ITU-T Recommendations in terms of changing language recognized nowadays as non-inclusive will impact not only the original text but the translation of this text into official languages. 
TSAG meeting committed to the previous decisions of TSAG concerning postponing revising of using new languages under revisions of existing ITU-T Recommendations solely for modifying language, as well as necessary steps by TSB Director until relevant Council decision. 
At this end, ITU-T SGs are invited to postpone as much as possible its activity on changing non-inclusive languages in ITU-T texts until further decision. 
TSAG would like to keep communication on this issue with ITU-T SGs.
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